Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT

ST.JOHN'S PRIMARY SCHOOL
ON THURSDAY 9TH JANUARY 2014
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, M Evans, C France, G France, S Grime, 

D Hardy, C Howard, D Metcalfe, R Ogilvie and A Perry.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding

	14.01
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors  P Duke and K Jones.


	14.02
	MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes to report.

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda.


	14.03
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 12th December having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to the following amendments:
(13.137) The consistent use of 'Chairman' throughout the minute.
(13.143) The correct spelling of Farron.
Proposed C Howard  

Seconded M France 
Carried unanimously


	14.04
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
(13.137)(13.124) Tree ties had now been purchased at a cost of £5.98.
(13.137)(13.124) The Chairman reported that the poppy seeds sown had germinated.

Councillor Hardy reported that work on the benches at Abbey Village Play Area would commence shortly. Councillor G France reported that it appeared that volunteers for the Community Car Scheme were now down to one. Councillor Metcalfe expressed an interest in volunteering for the scheme.

(13.137)(13.125) A further suggestion for a winter scheme for the Borough Council was a section of road/gully along Buckholes Brow adjacent to the entrance to the stables.
(13.139) Councillor Hardy reported that all the grit bins within the parish were now full apart from the one maintained by LCC in Abbey Village. It was suggested that the grit bin sited along Lodge Bank be moved to the area adjacent to the Baths. The possible obstruction this may cause would be looked into.
(13.143) Councillor Metcalfe regretted that on this occasion he had been unable to attend the Rivington and Brinscall Local Advisory Group meeting.


	14.05
	BOROUGH COUNCIL'S REPORT
Councillor C France reported on Borough issues and referred to;
The planning application for the development at the bottom of Dick Lane was due before the Development Committee the following week.

A representative from the Parish Council would be able to address the Committee.
It was reported that there had been good Christmas trade in Chorley.

County Councillor Snape was now working with the GRAT group to beautify the railings along Railway Road.



	14.06
	NEWSLETTER

Councillor Evans suggested the publication of two paper newsletter each year. Following a discussion on the timing of deliveries it was agreed that these would be published for distribution in April and October each year

Proposed M Evans

Seconded  C Howard

Carried unanimously

	14.07
	PARISH PLAN

The Clerk provided an update on the progress to date of the present Parish Plan;

Web site-now developed and in the process of being populated-ongoing.

Abbey Village Play Area-awaiting support from the Borough Council-ongoing

Speed Indicator Device-speed measurements recently undertaken on Railway Road and in Abbey Village -information on the measurements was still awaited.-ongoing
Speed on A675 north of Abbey Village-lines and signage had recently been improved- impact not measurable yet-ongoing.

It was agreed to re-visit/re-consult the Parishioners on a Plan in 2015 by means of formal consultation.

The Chairman suggested the establishment of a group to discuss development issues in line with the Localities Agenda.

Councillor France explained possible issues relating to any views expressed in documents published by the Council relating to planning.

	14.08
	BUDGET PROPOSALS

See Appendix B

The Council established the budget for 2014/2015 and confirmed there would be no increase in the Annual precept for 2014/2015. The Precept was set at £29270.00

Proposed M Evans

Seconded D Metcalfe

Carried unanimously



	14.09
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in December

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill, 

General repairs/Maintenance

Repairs to notice board Oakmere Avenue

Drainage
Withnell Fold

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Railway Road, Dole Lane, Withnell Fold and in bus shelters

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting

Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Nil

Walling

Nil
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil
Other
Christmas trees and lights


	14.10
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence December 2013

LAPTC Newsletter/AGM/Training

Information relating to changes of service provision Abbey Village Post Office



	14.11
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
An application from St John's School for financial support with a scheme to improve drainage on the school field which would enable greater community use had been submitted and had been discussed at the previous meeting.
Further detail on the scheme and its funding had been provided by the school.

It was unanimously agreed to award the £1000.00 requested towards the scheme.

Proposed M Evans

Seconded D Metcalfe

Carried unanimously



	14.12
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Planning applications since last meeting.
Applications

34 Fellstone Vale

Erection of two storey side extension

Permission

nil

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

nil

Amendments

nil



	14.13
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES

Councillor Howard requested that the Lengthsmen look in to a hole which had appeared in the middle of the Memorial Gardens at Withnell Fold. Councillor Howard also reported that LCC had undertaken work to alleviate flooding on Withnell Fold.

Councillor A Perry reported flooding problems caused by a silted drain outside the Post Office on School Lane.

Councillor Grime queried the appearance of flowers at the War Memorial on School Lane.

Councillor Crompton requested that the Borough Council be asked to provide a waste bin in the vicinity of the Post office in Abbey Village.

Councillor C France reported that the Borough intended to repair some steps in a small alleyway running to Monks Drive in April. The Council considered undertaking the work sooner but agreed that the work be left to the Borough Council.

Councillor Evans reported on dog fouling at the junction of Norcross Brow and Railway Road.

Councillor G France reported that a pavement had subsided on Larch Avenue and was now a hazard, The Clerk would report the problem.

Councillor M France raised an issue on behalf of a resident with mobility difficulties regarding accessing public transport when vehicles parked in the area adjacent to the bottom of School Lane. The possibility of moving the bus stop would be investigated.

Councillor Ogilvie reported that LCC had been to look at two BT covers in Sandringham Drive which overflowed in heavy rain. Work had previously been undertaken on this problem. Councillor Ogilvie also reported on dog fouling on the boardwalk on Railway Park. The Borough Council would be advised of the problem.
Councillor Metcalfe advised that some stolen property had been found and was to be returned to its owner. Councillor C France advised on the Borough Council scrap yard licence scheme.



	14.14
	LCC PROPOSALS FOR BUS SERVICE REDUCTION/REMOVAL

The Council discussed the proposals by Lancashire County Council to withdraw the bus services between Chorley Brinscall and Blackburn in the evenings and on Sundays.

Councillors raised the following points regarding the impact of the proposals;

Access to work, run at greater intervals, halfway measure?

Cost of alternative provision, impact on where people can work,

Reduce size of buses, provide a reduced service,

No compromise at all, retain present level of service,

More buses needed at peak times less at other times

Impact on students ability to study late, impact on ability to visit hospitals, impact on shift/casual employment, impact on tourism and therefore local businesses, impact on social impact for young people, impact on disadvantaged groups, impact on those with disabilities.
Councillors asked that the County Council be asked to what the proposals to meet their legal duty under the Transport Act 1985 would be.

Councillor C France reported that a meeting with County Councillor J Fillis was to take place on 28th January at which the points raised could be made. The Chairman agreed to attend on behalf of the Parish Council



	14.15
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C France
Seconded S Grime 
Carried unanimously


	14.16 
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 6th February at Abbey Village Primary School.
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